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Calendar of Events 
Boston Chapter 

 

National 

October 22, 2014  
The New Green Book 

Webinar 

 

Local 

October 16, 2014  
Annual Many Faces of 

Fraud Seminar 

Randolph, MA  

 

November 19, 2014  
Fraud Risk Management 

Training Event 

TBD 

 

 

President’s Message 

It is a time of transition for the AGA.  After many years of 

innovative and strategic leadership by Dr. Relmond 

VanDaniker, or as we know him, Van; the AGA has a new 

national leader.  Ann Ebberts, our new national director, 

will look to follow in Van’s footstep by putting her own 

mark on the vision and direction for the AGA. To facilitate 

this transition, the AGA updated its bylaws at the PDT in July. Likewise 

here in the Boston Chapter, we want to use this transition point to review 

our structure and direction to ensure our vision is best suited to serve our 

members effectively and transparently.  Nick Dahl and Dave LeBlanc are 

leading a review of our chapter by-laws to both update them to conform to 

the changes adopted at the national level and ensure the by-laws provide the 

best guidance and structure for our leadership for the next few years. The 

Executive Committee plans to discuss by-law changes at its November and 

December meetings with the goal of putting forward revised by-laws to our 

membership at the March PDT.  I would encourage all members to review 

the by-laws which are posted on our website and let Dave, Nick or me 

know if you have any suggestions.   

 

At the same time, President-elect Dan Bonnette and I will co-chair a task 

force to review and suggest updates of the strategic plan for consideration 

to the Executive Committee. We hope to complete this review over the win-

ter and present the updated plan to you at our annual meeting at the March 

PDT.  Other members of the executive committee are hard at work. This 

newsletter has taken on a new look and feel along with a number of other 

updates, thanks to our editor Taneka Simmons.  Jane Gustowski and the 

Community Service Committee are working on a number of ideas to make 

sure we do our part to help those whom are less fortunate. There were five 

different charities for which we collected donations during our October 

training at Lombardo’s in Randolph. In addition we will join Wreaths 

Across America, a national project championed by the AGA San Antonio 

Chapter, to solicit donations from members to place wreaths on Veterans’ 

graves this holiday season. For every two wreaths purchased by our mem-

bers, the chapter will donate an additional wreath.  More information on 

this new effort can be referenced on Page 6 of this newsletter. 

 

All these chapter leaders are working on better ways to serve you. Please let 

them know what you think. Share your ideas and suggestions through 

email, a phone call or joining a committee. We are all working to serve you 

and appreciate all you feedback.  

Martin Benison, CGFM 
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Chapter News & Updates: CGFM Corner 

 

 

 

 

CGFM is a professional certification recognizing the unique skills and special 

knowledge required of today’s government financial managers. It covers governmental 

accounting, auditing, financial reporting, internal controls and budgeting at the federal, 

state and local levels. 

Note: the online CGFM application fee is only $20 if submitted in 

the month of October – a savings of $65! 

 

Initial Certification Requirements 
To earn the CGFM, candidates must apply for the CGFM Program and meet the follow-

ing requirements: 

Ethics—read and agree to abide by AGA’s Code of Ethics. 

Education—have a bachelor’s degree from an accredited college or university. 

Examinations— pass three comprehensive CGFM Examinations. 

Experience— have at least two years of professional-level experience in government fi-

nancial management. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you need further information about applying for CGFM certification or joining 

a study group, please contact Male Kamya at mkamya@detma.org 

http://www.agacgfm.org/About/Code-of-Ethics.aspx
http://www.agacgfm.org/CGFM-Certification/Certification-Process/Education-Requirement.aspx
http://www.agacgfm.org/CGFM-Certification/Certification-Process/Examinations-Requirement.aspx
http://www.agacgfm.org/CGFM-Certification/Certification-Process/Experience-Requirement.aspx
mailto:mkamya@detma.org


 

 

NEW! AGA Mentoring Program  

Volume 2014-2015, Issue 4  October 2014 

As part of its commitment to the professional development needs of its 

members, AGA now offers an online mentoring program that features a 

user-driven matching resource. Only available to AGA members, this 

unique online networking and career development tool is designed to help 

members find and connect with one another to establish mutually benefi-

cial mentoring relationships.  

Once you have enrolled, you can search to find a mentor or mentees with 

whom you can connect online, by phone or face-to-face.  

Take advantage of other features such as tracking your mentoring rela-

tionships, participating in discussion forums on mentoring topics, and find 

helpful information resources.  

Questions? Contact agamembers@agacgfm.org or Benjamin.howe@va.gov 

Chapter News & Updates 
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BOSTON AGA– SUSTAINABILITY 
 
The Boston AGA’s Chapter is looking to sustain the ongoing success of our chapter by creat-

ing and filling Vice-Chair positions for active Committees.  Please contact the committee 

chair for further information on how you can assist: 

 

Education: Julia Burns 

Community Service: Jane Gustowski 

Membership: Shannon Gianatassio 

Planning: Benjamin Howe 

Communication & Newsletter: Taneka Simmons 

Scholarships: William Muench 

Professional Certification: Male Kamya 

mailto:agamembers@agacgfm.org
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Chapter News & Updates 

 

 

 

A Report from the AGA's 2014 Internal Control & 

Fraud Prevention Training Event  

by Suzanne Bump, Auditor of the Commonwealth 

 
 

 

Last month, millions of Americans paused on September 11 to remember the thousands of lives damaged 

and lost when terrorists bent on destruction created a national disaster. In our reflections, we also called up 

memories of those people who gave of themselves to rescue, comfort, and otherwise give aid to complete 

strangers. 

 

Disasters, whether man-made or natural, can bring out the very best in people. Unfortunately, they also re-

veal the very worst. Government agencies are expected and needed to provide timely disaster response. The 

imperative of timeliness, however, challenges fraud prevention and detection.  

 

At the AGA Fraud Prevention conference in September, I moderated a panel on disaster relief fraud. We 

were privileged to hear the viewpoints of two national experts. John Kelly (CPA,CFF, CFE), an Assistant 

Inspector General for Emergency Management Oversight in the Department of Homeland Security and 

Johnathan Rusch, Deputy Chief of Strategy and Policy in the fraud division of the US Department of Justice, 

provided great value. 

 

Both delivered insights into how fraud occurs, and how to spot it and remediate it quickly. For example, Mr. 

Kelly explained how there are more than 750 open disasters occurring at any given time and that his office 

identified $300-500 million in misspent money in just the seven reports it produced last year. Mr. Rusch not-

ed that in charity fraud, some schemes get organized even before the disasters hit. The FBI found people reg-

istering domain names for situations like tsunamis or hurricanes based on the likelihood that a disaster would 

occur months or years in advance.  

 

Hearing the different models of fraud helps promote national efforts to stop it. Overall, this was one best at-

tended, most successful national AGA fraud conferences ever. For materials from the conference more infor-

mation about the different panels, please visit the AGA’s website: http://www.agacgfm.org/Fraud2014/Fraud

-Prevention-Home.aspx  
  

 

http://www.agacgfm.org/Fraud2014/Fraud-Prevention-Home.aspx
http://www.agacgfm.org/Fraud2014/Fraud-Prevention-Home.aspx


 

 

Volume 2014-2015, Issue 4  October  2014 

 Page 5 

Community Service Notes 

Collected Donations, Boston AGA Many Faces of Fraud Seminar, Lombardoôs, Randolph, MA 

 

The Community Service Committee collected donations at the October 16, 2014 

Fraud Seminar at Lombardo’s.  Donations were collected to benefit following 

agencies in our area: 

 

¶ The Lions Club will accept used eyeglasses; 

¶ St. John’s Food for the Poor Program will receive non perishable food items; 

¶ Interfaith Social Services in Quincy will get the gently used Business attire and 

Halloween costumes; 

¶  Pets in Need (www.petsinneedanimalrescue.org.) will receive the pet supplies;  

¶ Cradles to Crayons will accept gently used infant and toddler clothing. 

 

 

Thanks to everyone who contributed with a donation! 
 

 
 
 

http://www.petsinneedanimalrescue.org
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BLAST FROM THE PAST! 

 

Can you guess the names of these Boston AGA Chapter Members? 
 

Hint: One member was honored at the Boston 2013-2014 PDC as a founding member of the Boston AGA Chapter. 

 

(Answers to be revealed in the November 2014 Boston Beacon Newsletter) 

 

 
*Photograph provided by Howard Olsher* 
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From the Editor… 

 

Do you know someone in the Boston Chapter 

who has recently received promotion, 

accepted a new position, retired or won an 

award? Would you like to share your good 

news with fellow AGA members?  Or maybe 

you’re interested in writing a technical article 

for an upcoming issue of Bostonôs Beacon. 

 

Please forward submissions for the next issue of 

Bostonôs Beacon to Taneka.Simmons@state.ma.us. 

Thanks! 

Volume 2014-2015, Issue 4  October  2014 

 

Chapter Recognition Program 

The Chapter Recognition Program is designed to support, encourage, and promote 

the accomplishment of AGA’s mission and to provide flexible noncompetitive 

guidelines for a well-rounded chapter. The Chapter Recognition Program year begins 

on June 1st and concludes on May 31st..  

   Boston Chapter credits as of  September 30, 2014 are: 

 

   Maximum Credits Credits % of 

 Categories  Credits Earned Allowed Avail 

 Leadership, Planning 

    & Participation  3,000 3,350 3,000 100% 

 Education & Professional 

    Development  4,000 1,050 1,050 26% 

 Certification  4,000 2,125 2,125 53% 

 Communications  3,000 3,087 3,000  100% 

 Membership  4,000 3,350 3,350 84% 

 Accountability  2,000 1,650  1,650 83% 

 Community Service                       2,000       700     700 35% 

 Awards  1,000 2,000 1,000 100% 

      Total  23,000 17,312 15,875   69% 

Chapter Recognition Program 

BLAST FROM THE PAST! 
 

The Boston Beacon will be featuring a new 

section of the newsletter starting  October 

2014, which pays homage to   chapter memo-

ries from the past.  Please share any retro 

photos that highlight Boston AGA Chapter 

memories for publication in upcoming news-

letters. 
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Boston Chapter Balance Sheet 

September 30, 2014 

 

Assets 

 Cash 

 Checking Account $57,427 

 Savings Account   9,984 

 Certificates of Deposit    0 

  

Total Cash $67,411 

 

 Total Accounts Receivable $6,365 

Total Assets $73,776 

 

Liabilities and Fund Balance 

 Accounts Payable $ 0 

    Deferred Revenue - Seminars $      0 

 Current Fund Balance $73,776 

 

Total Liabilities and Fund Balance $73,776 

 

CEC Meeting Highlights 
 

The Boston Chapter Executive 

Committee met on October 7, 

2014. Please note the following: 

 

General: Discussed updating the chapter 

Strategic Plan and Chapter By-laws 

 

 

Education: General discussions were held 

regarding the planning for next year’s 

training events. 

 

Community Service: Discussed items to 

be collected at the Fraud training event 

(See Community Service Notes) and 

upcoming Wreaths Across America 

fundraiser. 

 

Scholarships: Discussed increasing 

scholarship amounts. 

 

Professional Development: CGFM exam 

study group development (See CGFM 

Corner) 

 

Finance: Discussions on approving the 

proposed FY15 chapter budget 

 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for 

Tuesday, November 4, 2014. 

 

 

Chapter Financials & CEC Highlights 
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AGA Boston Chapter  

Scholarships  

are now available!!! 

 

Visit the Chapter Website for  

more information! 

 
Www.agaboston.org 

http://Www.agaboston.org
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Career Opportunities 

*Below is a general listing of current job openings.  Please visit the  Boston AGA website or attached links for 

detailed job descriptions.* 
 

 

Field Auditor ; Office of the State Auditor; Salary Range  $40,643.65 - $60,065.00 
(Commensurate with experience)  

 

Audit Manager;  Office of the State Auditor; Salary Range  $49,178.78 - $60,000 
(Commensurate with experience) 
 
Business Analyst;  Office of the Comptroller; Salary Range  $32.00 - $36.00 hourly 
(Commensurate with experience) 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mass.gov/auditor/docs/careers/2014-51-52.pdf
http://www.mass.gov/auditor/docs/careers/2014-55.pdf
https://jobs.hrd.state.ma.us/recruit/public/31100001/job/job_view.do?postingId=J44604&code=search.public&federalStimulus=no&companyId=99
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Boston Chapter AGA Website 
      

The Boston Chapter of the AGA has  an award win-

ning website. Please  change your browser favorites 

to the  following: 

 

www.agaboston.org 
 

Take a tour around the site and send your feedback, 

suggestions and thoughts to the webmaster or any 

chapter Officer or Director.  Check the site often for 

updates and valuable information. 

 

Are you using social media?  The Boston Chapter  

invites you to follow us on Twitter, like our Facebook 

Fan Page, and/or join our LinkedIn Group.  Our moni-

ker is – you guessed it – Boston AGA!  We plan to 

provide periodic updates regarding education sessions, 

community 

ser- vice events, 

etc.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

/ƛǝȊŜƴ /ŜƴǘǊƛŎ wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ 
 

The Association of Government Accountants, the thought 

leader for the government accountability  

profession, evaluates reports for the Certificate of  

Excellence in Citizen-Centric Reporting award. AGA 

determines award recipients based on content, visual ap-

peal, readability, distribution, and timeliness of  

reporting. 

 

 

To view a copy of the Chapter’s Citizen Centric Report, 

please go to our website at:  

 

http://www.agaboston.org/files/

Boston_Chapter_CCR.pdf 

 

 

Websites of Interest 

 

American Society for Public Admin (ASPA) ..................................... www.aspanet.org 

MA Chapter of ASPA ...................................................................... www.massaspa.org 

Association of Certified Fraud Examiners (CFE) ................................ www.cfenet.com 

Greater Boston Chapter of CFE .................................................... www.acfe-boston.org 

Association of Government Accountants ........................................... www.agacgfm.org 

AGA Boston Chapter ........................................................ www.aga-boston-chapter.org 

AGA Aroostook County Chapter……………………….www.agaaroostookcounty.org 

AGA Hartford Chapter .................................................................. www.agahartford.org 

AGA Maine Chapter ........................................................................ www.gwi.net/~aga/ 

COSO ....................................................................................................... www.coso.org 

First Gov ............................................................................................ www.firstgov.gov 

Governmental Accounting Standards Board ............................................ www.gasb.org 

Government Executive ..................................................................... www.govexec.com 

Institute of Internal Auditors (IIA) ......................................................... www.theiia.org 

Boston’s Beacon is published by 

the Association of Government 

Accountants—Boston Chapter. 

Comments should be forwarded to 

Taneka.Simmons@state.ma.us 

Useful Links 

http://www.agaboston.org/
http://www.linkedin.com/
http://www.facebook.com/
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News from National 

 

Call for Nominations 
Join AGAôs National or Regional Leadership Team! 

July 1, 2015 ï June 30, 2018 
 
This is your opportunity to shape Association programs, advance your profession and represent membersô interests.  
AGA, the premier educational association dedicated to advancing government accountability and serving accountability 
professionals, is seeking leaders to serve as: 

National President-Elect* 
National Treasurer-Elect* 
Senior Vice President for Regional Services*ð Section I (Great Lakes, Northeast, North Atlantic and North Central Re-
gions); Section IV (Capital, Southeast and South Atlantic Regions) 
Regional Vice Presidents-Elect (for AGAôs 14 regions) 
 
*Serves on the National Executive Committee. All candidates for these positions must submit a signed Conflict of Interest 
form. 

 

Term 

Those elected will take office on July 1, 2015 and will serve a three-year term of office. The National President, National 
Treasurer and Regional Vice Presidents serve year one as ñelect,ò year two as ñcurrentò and year three as ñimmediate 
past.ò 

 

Benefits of Service 

As a volunteer leader, you are rewarded with unparalleled opportunities to: 

Expand Your Leadership Skills. 
Enhance Your Career. 
Exchange Ideas and Perspectives With Other Leaders. 
Expand Your Network of Personal and Professional Contacts. 
 

What Does the Job Entail? 

You can learn more about these positions and the level of commitment by referring to the various position descriptions, 
through the Leadership Handbook, AGA bylaws, travel policy and other documents available at www.agacgfm.org/
governance. In accordance with AGAôs Travel Policy, AGA pays for the costs associated with performing your duties as 
an AGA National leader.  
 
2208 Mount Vernon Ave. | Alexandria, VA 22301 | 800.AGA.7211 | www.agacgfm.org 

 
 
Nominations are due Friday, October 31, 2014. 
 
*For additional details, visit: AGA Nominations * 

http://www.agacgfm.org/AGA/About/Documents/Governance/2014-Nomination-Brochure_updated080814.pdf
http://www.federalnewsradio.com/emedia/wtop/32/3264/326404.jpg?filter=wtop_picgallery_large
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Regional Information 

Northeast Region Vice President Team 

Thalia Melendez, Regional Vice President 

tmelendez@osc.state.ny.us 

 

Brenda Carver, Regional Vice President-Elect 

bcarver@osc.state.ny.us 

 

Joseph Valchuis, CGFM, CFE, Past Regional Vice President 

Jvalchuis@doe.mass.edu 

 

 

Northeast Regional Coordinators 

 

Lynn Farruggia, Regional Coordinator for Certification 

lfarruggia@dhses.ny.gov 

 

Linda Gover, Regional Coordinator for Membership and Early 

Careers 

Linda.Gover@dfas.mil 

 

Jane Gutowski, CPA, Regional Coordinator for Chapter Devel-

opment & Assistance 

jgustowski@charter.net 

 

Julia P. Burns, CGFM, Regional Coordinator for Education 

Julia.burns@state.ma.us 

 

Craig Hall, Regional Coordinator of Accountability 

craig.hall@state.ma.us 

Northeast Region Chapter Presidents 

Jennifer Cormier, Aroostook County Chapter President 

Jennifer.cormier@dfas.mil 

Web Site: www.agaaroostookcounty.org 

 

Martin Benison, CGFM, Boston Chapter President 

Martin.Benison@state.ma.us 

Web Site: www.agaboston.org 

 

Kim Baron, Hartford Chapter President 

kbaron@roxburyct.com 

Web Site: www.agahartford.org 

 

Philip Platt, Maine Chapter President 

Philip.Platt@maine.gov 

Web Site: www.gwi.net/~aga/ 

 

Brenda Carver, New York Capital Chapter President 

bcarver@osc.state.ny.us 

Web Site: www.aganycap.org 

 

Paula Bicking, Rome Chapter President 

Paula.Bicking@dfas.mil 

 Page 13 
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John W. Beveridge, CGFM, CFE 

 

2014 - 2015 Officers, Directors and Chairs 

Association of Government Accountants 

Boston Chapter 

c/o 75 Pleasant Street 

Malden, MA 

 

www.agaboston.org 

Platinum 

Chapter 
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Martin Benison, CGFM  
President  

Office: 617-973-2315  

E-Mail: Martin.Benison@state.ma.us  

 

Suzanne Bump, Esq  
Immediate Past President  

Office: 617-727-2075  

E-mail: Suzanne.Bump@sao.state.ma.us  

 

Dan Bonnette, CPA 
President– Elect 

Office: 617-241-2781 

Email:dan.bonnette@mcgladrey.com 

 

Richard Sullivan, CPA 

Secretary 

Office: 781-914-1700 

E-Mail: rsullivan@powersandsullivan.com 

 

Patricia (Tanona) Rydlak, CIA  
Treasurer 

Office: 781-338-6524 

Email: prydlak@doe.mass.edu  

 

Shana Doiron, CPA 
Chapter Auditor  

Office: 617-988-1056  

Email: srozowsky@kpmg.com 

Julia P. Burns, CGFM  
Vice President for Education and Programs  

Office: 617-973-2452  

E-mail: Julia.Burns@state.ma.us  

 

Benjamin Howe, MPIA 
Vice President for Planning  

Office: 781-687-3125  

E-mail: Benjamin.howe@va.gov  

 

Taneka Simmons, CPA 
Vice President for Communication,  

Newsletter Editor, 

Office: 617-973-2606 

E-mail: Taneka.Simmons@state.ma.us  

 

Nick Dahl, CGFM  
Director of Bylaws and Procedures  

Office: 781-687-3120 .  

E-mail: Nicholas.Dahl@va.gov  

 

Jane Gustowski, CPA  
Director of Community Service  

Office: 508-798-5452  

E-mail: jgustowski@charter.net  

 

Shannon Gianatassio  
Vice President for Membership  

Director of Early Careers  

Office: 617-727-6200  

Shannon.Gianatassio@sao.state.ma.us  

William Muench, CGFM, CPA  
Director of Scholarships  

and Awards  

Office: 978-796-3637  

E-mail: wmuench@DCAA.mil  

 

Male Kamya 
Director of Professional Certification  

Office: 617-626-6836 

E-mail: mkamya@detma.org  

 

Mary T. Leyden, CGFM  
Career Day Chair  

Tel: 617-236-1630  

 

David A. LeBlanc, CGFM, CFS  
Director at Large Ex-Officio &Webmaster  

Office: 781-338-6485  

E-mail: dleblanc@doe.mass.edu  

 

Craig Hall  
Director of Accountability  

Office: 617-770-7676  

E-mail: Craig.hall@state.ma.us  

 

 


